COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, April 20, 2013
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), William F. Maier, Dennis B. Guerri, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Joseph P. DeCarolis and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Lucy A. Ferriss, and William J Osborn III. 
Public Present: None
The meeting is opened at 10:02 AM.

Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opens the meeting with a call to order at 10:03 AM and announces that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law, other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asks if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispenses with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions outlined above. Mr. Lerner asks if there is anyone present who is planning on recording the meeting. Mr. Lerner states that the meeting will be recorded for Mr. Ronzio’s brother on his own personal recorder. Mr. Lerner notes that there are agendas on the table for all present. He again states to all present that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complies with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None.

Approval of Meeting Minutes for March 9, 2013 - Approval of meeting minutes is tabled until the end of the meeting.
Dam Management Update - Mr. Lerner states that it has been an extremely challenging month. Mr. Lerner informs the committee that the pre-bid walk-through was well attended with approximately 21 people in attendance. Mr. Lerner explains that there were a couple of addendums that needed to be sent out to clarify questions brought up by the attendees. Mr. Lerner stated that the district received a total of seven (7) bids, and that Attorney Goodman and Morris Root were both present. The low bid came in at $592,000.00 and the highest bid was $1,117,000.00 and that Attorney Goodman reviewed and confirmed all submitted bid packages were in good order. 

Mr. Lerner explained that he specifically called D.R. Billings to inquire as to why they did not put in a bid since they had done the emergency Tropical Storm Irene work. Mr. Lerner explains that the contractor informed him that the company does not generally do a lot of dam repair and as a result eighty percent of the work would have been sub-contracted out, thus not making it worth it.  Mr. Lerner goes on to advise that R C & D Inc., the low bidder, will be the district’s contractor provided the company’s bid is accepted and awarded by the committee. Mr. Ronzio states that all references, etc. have been checked and vetted by counsel. Mr. Ronzio informs the members present that the total for the bid package is at actually $682,000.00 once the extras in the IFB are included. Mr. Ronzio advises the committee that this project is going to have to be managed very carefully so that they do not go over the total $700,000.00 allotted.  Mr. Maier makes a motion to award the bid to R. C. and D. Mr. Eldred seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. 

Loan Status - Mr. Lerner states that Mr. Ronzio did monumental amounts of work, and deserves a lot of credit for getting the loan. Mr. Lerner informs the group that bond counsel only ended up charging the district $1800.00 instead of the projected $2000.00. Mr. Lerner advised that everything has now been certified. Mr. Lerner gives the group some further information about Unibank and explained the process that the district went through to get everything ready. Mr. Lerner happily advised that Unibank's bid came in at 0.65%, which was lower than he expected. The next lowest bid was 1.00%. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to accept Unibank as their lending institution of choice, Mr. Eldred seconds motion; Unanimous Approval.
Mr. Taylor makes a motion to approve the sale of $700,000 Bond Anticipation Notes dated May 1, 2013 maturing on May 1, 2014 to Unibank at rate of 0.65%, Mr. Eldred seconds motion; Unanimous Approval.  

Mr. Ronzio passes around all documents for signatures. Mr. Ronzio explains that at the end of the project, if they do not spend the entire $700,000 the remaining funds will be used to reduce the principal. 

USDA Long-term Loan Application - Mr. Lerner notes that in order to qualify, the district would have to clarify some wording in the bylaws. Mr. Lerner advised the committee that the committee needed to approve the changes at this meeting, so an article can be included in the Annual District Meeting warrant. Mr. Ronzio briefly explained the proposed changes, and stated that they have been reviewed and approved by attorney Goodman. Mr. Stanley Taylor makes a motion to approve the bylaw changes as presented, Mr. Taylor seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. 

Big Robin Lake Level/Will Scarlet Beach Closure - Committee members discuss putting this in the SFNA newsletter, getting the word out to as many proprietors as possible prior to the commencement of construction. 

Contractor Storage Site - Mr. Lerner advises that SFRMD’s contractor has been clearing out the area. Mr. Ronzio advises that there is the issue of dead trees especially a large dead pine tree that remains on the property. Members discuss the fact that it is White Wolf’s responsibility to remove the potential hazard since the tree was in good health when he put his equipment and material on the site, however, that is an issue the SFNA would have to deal with since it is their property.  
Office of Dam Safety Permit - Mr. Lerner noted that attorney Goodman has brought it to his attention, that Root Engineering has not yet secured the dam permits for the project because the dam permit applications have yet to be finalized. He then stated district counsel spent the better part of a day, helping Mr. Root complete the application process in order to get things to moving forward. Mr. Lerner stated that it is his understanding that the documentation will be filed electronically next Monday. Mr. Eldred further explained what happened and advised where Root Engineering now stands with this. 

Beaver Solutions Contract- Mr. Ronzio advises that he would like a motion allowing him to go ahead with scheduling the annual maintenance for Nottingham and Excalibur Lake and pay the bill when it is submitted. Mr. Taylor makes a motion allowing Mr. Ronzio have Mr. Callaghan of Beaver Solutions perform the need maintenance, Mr. Eldred seconds motion; Unanimous Approval.
Lake Management - Mr. Maier stated that Berkshire Enviro-Labs has closed for good. He further explained that he has been looking for a new vendor that can do the water testing and found one Connecticut firm that will travel to Massachusetts and do the testing for $3,200.00. He asks members present if they want to go ahead and go with this firm, or wait to see if a new business that is scheduled to open in Lee that would be able to do it cheaper. Mr. Ronzio confirmed that he was aware of a new company in Lee, which is in the process of taking over the Berkshire Enviro-Labs accounts and will be re-opening soon. Mr. Maier stated that the company is called Premier Labs. Committee members agree that they must go with whoever can offer the best price. Mr. Taylor makes a motion for Mr. Maier to continue further research and go with the lowest verbal bidder. Mr. Eldred seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. 
Mr. Maier advised that the Big Robin drawdown might affect the prices tendered. Committee members briefly discuss Berkshire Enviro-Labs closing and the effect this may have on beach openings this swim season. Mr. Maier informed the group that almost every community in the Berkshires has been affected by the closure of Berkshire Enviro-Labs. 
Mr. Maier advised the group that he would like to have conversation with Mr. Rosenthal in his role as Harbor Master regarding the issue of the potential zebra mussel problem. 

Beach and Boat Management - Mr. Ronzio noted that Mr. Rosenthal has received a complaint about the new Guest Passes. The complainant stated that she frequently has her family up for a visit and they often use the beaches. Mr. Rosenthal responded that all they have to do is let him know who they are and that they are not renting but houseguests and they will be all set, no Guest Pass needed. 
Mr. Rosenthal stated that he needed to replace the buoy that was taken last year and that the cost will be about $200 or less. He further advises that he would like to take care of this before he goes away in June.  Mr. Rosenthal offered to go ahead and pay for it, and request reimbursement. Mr. Ronzio suggested that Mr. Rosenthal ask the vendor to bill the district directly, as that is the preferred process. Mr. Rosenthal confirms that he will order it and ask that they bill the district as requested. 

Mowing is briefly discussed; Mr. Lerner asks Mr. Rosenthal to please find out whether or not Gary O'Brien has insurance. Committee members emphasize that the individual must carry insurance. 

Annual and Special Meeting/Budget Approval - Mr. Lerner noted that on the advice of the DOR the budget categories have been consolidated. He also noted that there have been some minor budget changes but the total budget is the same as discussed last month. 
Mr. Eldred makes a motion to approve the budget as modified, Mr. Taylor seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. 

Mr. Taylor makes a motion to amend the borrowing limit for the Lancelot dam project to allow the district to borrow up to $495,000.00 Mr. Eldred seconds the motion; Unanimous Approval.

Annual Meeting Warrant - Mr. Lerner asked the committee to approve the hiring of Bruce Garlow to moderate at the annual meeting. Mr. Eldred makes a motion to approve hiring Mr. Garlow, Mr. Taylor seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. 

Mr. Ronzio reviewed the articles, as they will appear on the Annual District Meeting warrant. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to approve the warrant as amended and presented, Mr. Maier seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. Committee passed around warrant for signatures.  

Map 216 Lots 318 & 319 - Property next to Big Robin; Land donation. Mr. Ronzio stated that district counsel is proceeding with the negotiations since the current owner wishes to place restrictions on its use. Mr. Lerner reminds that they already approved the acquisition at the last month's meeting. The committee confirmed that the acquisition process move forward.

Website - No report

Warrant - Mr. Ronzio reviews warrant. Mr. Ronzio explained that the committee would have to prioritize payment since the bill invoices exceed the amount currently in the treasury. Committee members advised Mr. Ronzio how the bills are to be paid. Committee members signed the April warrant.

Correspondence - Mr. Ronzio reviews correspondence received.  Mr. Lerner informed the committee that the Road District has requested all bid documents. Mr. Lerner noted that he has forwarded the request to attorney Goodman and the district clerk. Mr. Ronzio advises of the expenses that they will incur in processing this request, and the amount totals approximately $300. 

Any other business to come before the committee - Mr. Taylor asked if they will need to do an audit this year. Mr. Lerner explained that according to the DOR the district might not have to, stating the amount of money that the district raises doesn’t reach the threshold for a formal audit. However, an informal arms length review of the books by an accounting firm may be the way to go. Mr. Taylor suggests that the district get something in writing to be safe. Committee members agree.

Mr. Ronzio noted that Mr. & Mrs. Litke have submitted an Opt-Out request. He explained that they do not have waterfront property and have done all paperwork needed. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to recommend to the proprietors at the Annual District Meeting that the Litkes be allowed to Opt-Out, Mr. Maier seconds motion; Unanimous Approval.

Approval of January Meeting Minutes - Mr. Eldred makes a motion to accept meeting minutes, Mr. Maier seconds motion; Unanimous Approval.

Approval of February Meeting Minutes - Mr. Taylor makes a motion to approval the meeting minutes, Mr. Eldred seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. 

Mr. Lerner advises that the Annual District Meeting will be held on June 8th, 2013 at1:00 PM 

Mr. Maier makes a motion to adjourn, Mr. Eldred seconds; Meeting is adjourned at 12:21 PM. 
Schedule next meeting for Saturday May 11th, 2013.
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